appointment of Miss Harmer McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL SCHOOL FOR GRADUATE NURSES February 23rd. 1928. The Principal. McGill University. Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur:-I have just received an unofficial letter from Miss Harmer after inviting her to accept the position of Director of our Nursing School at McGill University. In her letter she brings up a point of some importance which I think I should have put before our Committee at its recent meeting. May I quote from Miss Harmer's letter in which she says: "I gather that academic recognition is desirable and that the appointment would mean a professorship for one who was properly qualified. The matter has important bearing, not only on the recognition and status of the School within the University, but on its attractiveness to both graduate students and undergraduates for the new school proposed. It does not seem either